
The	North	Fairmount	Community	Council	
Monthly	Membership	Meeting	
Tuesday,	October	8th	2019	

	
Meeting	called	to	order	by	President	Lawrence	Jones.	
	
Prayer		
	
District	3	Police	reporting	by	Officer	Gibson	

• Explanation	of	police	stats	–	there	were	robbery	increases	over	the	last	month	
	

• Contact	information	is	included	in	the	packet	–		call	directly	or	use	Fix	It	Cincy	to	make	
reports	

	
• Police	investigated	reports	of	dumping	in	North	Fairmount	but	didn’t	see	any	upon	

arrival.	
	

• Police	investigated	reports	of	on	street	auto	work	issues	on	Pulte	Street	but	did	not	
witness	any	upon	arrival.		

	
• The	dumping	behind	New	York	Deli	seems	to	have	abated.	

	
• Speaking	to	residents	in	person	is	beneficial	to	understanding	neighborhood	and	

community	policing	needs.		
	

• Officer	Gibson	requested	information	about	speed	humps	installation	on	Baltimore	and	
flashing	stop	signs	on	Seegar	&	Baltimore	from	Pamela	Adams.			

	
• Residents	in	attendance	report	that	there	are	car	races	happening	on	Carll	Street.	

	
• Residents	in	attendance	request	to	have	a	speeding/light	test	run	on	Baltimore	near	the	

school.	
	

• Officer	Gibson	explained	that	the	speed	test	can	be	moved	to	different	areas	around	the	
neighborhood.	
	

• Residents	present	request	more	police	presence	in	the	areas	of	
Baltimore/Beekman/Carll	Street.	
	

• Residents	present	asked	if	police	can	stop	to	fill	out	paperwork	in	different	areas	around	
the	neighborhood	to	assist	with	additional	presence.	
	

	



	
CRC	(Cincinnati	Recreation	Commission)	Report	by	Jim	Boyle	

• Fall	Hours	–	Fall	Hours	–		https://www.cincinnati-oh.gov/recreation/	
	

• Club	CRC	still	has	spots	available	
	

• Hamilton	County	Job	&	Family	Services	is	still	in	process	of	moving	into	the	Millville	CRC	
Facility.	

	
• The	Food	Pantry	at	Millville	CRC	is	currently	shut	down.	

	
• Millville	CRC	now	has	Saturday	hours.	

	
• Jim	Boyle	is	transferring	to	the	Sayler	Park	CRC.	

	
Presentation	by	Caroline	Crombie	

• Ms.	Crombie	requests	a	letter	of	approval	from	The	North	Fairmount	Community	
Council	to	Hamilton	County	to	split	the	parcel	as	it	is	currently	included	in	the	parcel	
with	all	of	St.	Leo’s	holdings.			

	
• Vote	–	5	to	5	tie	with	those	who	approve	and	those	who	do	not.			

	
• President	Jones	suggests	that	this	be	extended	till	next	week’s	sub-committee	meeting.	

	
• Ms.	Crombie	states	that	she	received	notification	on	October	3rd	that	she	council	

approved	is	required.	
	
President	Community	Updates	

• TIF	Notification	
The	City	of	Cincinnati	is	considering	creating	a	TIF	District	for	North	Fairmount.		
Information	can	be	found	on	Choose	Cincy	website	–	TIF	2019	
	

• Notices	will	be	sent	out	by	the	city	to	all	property	owners	in	the	affected	area.	
	

• Residents	request	that	Dan	Bowers	or	someone	from	the	Office	of	Economic	Inclusion	
come	speak	with	us	at	the	November	2019	

	
• LSDMC	meeting	tomorrow	–	Wednesday,	October	9th	at	4:00pm	at	LEAP	Academy	

	
• Gas	and	Electric	petition	is	going	around	to	get	it	on	the	ballot.	

	
• SORTA	–	transportation	tax	levee	is	also	going	to	be	on	the	ballot.	

	



• School	Board	debates	are	happening	at	Gabriel’s	Corner	in	Avondale	on	October	9th	and		
October	29th		2019	

	
	

	 	



Treasury	Report	by	Midge	Jackson		
• 8/31/through	9/30		$2,850.31	

	
• As	of	August	30th		-$5,149.26	
• Deduction	of	$1,000	for	Sign	Repair/Rejuvenation	

o $383.99		
o Tools	-	$212.96	

	
• Band	canceled		-	$700	refunded	from	band	that	had	been	booked	for	our	event	next	

week.	
	

• Ending	Balance	of	2,850.31	
	

Cincy	Flags	
North	Fairmount’s	community	flag	is	up	on	the	website	at	Cincy	Flags.	
	
Youth	Council	is	being	formed	in	conjunction	with	St.	Leo’s	youth	group	

• Youth	Project	Ideas	include	-		House	Painting	for	the	elderly,	Raking	Leaves,	Shoveling	
Snow	and	learning	trade	skills.			Additional	Suggestions	are	welcome.		

	
Meeting	Adjourned	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


